FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING July 12, 2016 6:00 pm

Attendence: Lamond Martin, Matt Gray, Jane Ellis, Gloria Dobbs, Sean Cassiday, Phyllis Carr and Cathy Martin (arrived at 6:41 pm.)

Meeting called to order by Lamond Martin.

Jane made a motion to approve to approve the June 14, 2016 minutes as presented, Matt seconded the motion, motion carried.

Phyllis opened bids for the seal coating of Washington Street parking lot. Four (4) bids were sought, two (2) responded. Bids received were: Jack Todd Paving - \$5,990.00 and Ed Couch Sealcoating - \$6950.00. The Commission made a recommendation for Jack Todd Paving. Lamond will make the recommendation at the regularly scheduled Town Council meeting on Thursday, July 21, 2016.

Village Green Restroom signage update – Temporary signs have been put up. The original signs should be here in approximately 2 weeks. Discussion on the "No food, drinks or pets (other than service animals) signage that was put up. Jane feels this type of sign is not hospitable. We are trying to drive people to this area. If they are coming in to use the restrooms & rest, they should be able to enjoy a drink or their ice cream. It was determined we would see how things would go with the sign & if need be, it can be removed.

Nursing room signage – The Commission made a decision on the signage for the nursing room. They do not want a changing table or toddler chair installed since the room is not that big. The play element was discussed. Will check with the Toy Chest to see if they have wall unit play element. 2 rocking chairs will fit in the room. Jane to check with Grant Stuart to see if he would be willing to donate the rockers, if not Bear Hardware may donate, but if not we can order them. No cushions for the rockers, due to cleanliness purposes. Lamond will check on a small table and small trash can for the nursing room.

Cathy Martin spoke on behalf of the Arts & Entertainment Commission. She advised A & E is suggesting to send out RFP's for the art elements for the restrooms/play space area. F & B Commission would like to have changing art pieces, so visitors don't see the same art every time they visit. Possibly showing seasonal art work. Cathy asked about the bike racks. One bike rack is at the restrooms & it was suggested at prior meetings to place the bike racks in a parking space. Lamond advised mountain bikers do not use bike racks due to the expense of the bikes, they turn them upside down and stand them on the seat of the bike.

Jane explained the proposal from the CVB. They are requesting to place a desk in one of the open spaces of the new restrooms to hand out information to visitors to answer any questions people may have. They would cover all the costs of materials & items needed. They would man the desk Friday, Saturday & Sunday. Foot traffic has slowed a lot at the current CVB since people get their information with the CVB app. The Commission voted unanimously for Lamond to make a positive recommendation at the Town Council meeting.

Jane asked if the Town Crew could clean the inside of the pavilion. Phyllis to write up a work order to have this done.

With nothing further to discuss, Jane made a motion to adjourn, Gloria seconded the motion. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:11 p.m.

Lamond Martin

8/9//6 Date